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SACRE Meeting
2:30pm – 4.00pm Wednesday, 9th September 2015
Littlecoates Primary School, Grimsby
	Present

 
	Leo Solomon (Chair) (A)
Margaret Solomon (A)
Rosalind Smith (C)  
Katherine Bruning (B) Simon Cross (D)
Cllr Dickerson (D)

	Julie Childs (co-opted)
Anne Munro (Serco)

Jill Hetherington (Serco)
Pollyanna Dickson (minutes)

(A, B, C, D = membership group)

	Item
	Subject
	

	1
	Apologies

Cllr Mickleburgh, Marcus Czarnecki, Gillian Georgiou, Christina Hook, Rebecca Deighton, Shereen Alankar
	

	2
	Minutes and matters arising

a: LS & KB agreed to defer action on the youth SACRE until KB has completed her current studies
b: Several SACRE members attended the Better RE conference and gave positive feedback.  Members were not charged.

c: GG &  JH agreed to revisit suggested training when the current syllabus review is completed

d: Chair & another member asked if the November meeting could be re-scheduled due to other commitments.


	JH / MB



	3
	Feedback on Great RE 2015
Pollyanna Dickson gave a presentation on delegates’ feedback from the conference.  Comments were very favourable and many people had requested a further event in 2016, with Lat Blaylock as key note again.  Training needs identified were noted by members.  A course for non-specialists has been advertised to schools for October and there will be RE Network meetings each term this year.
JH to contact Lat Blaylock asking for his assessment presentation.

	

	4
	Syllabus review – Update: R Smith and J Childs

Hosting the new syllabus:  Members discussed the 3 models in the proposal from East Riding.  There have been concerns about guaranteeing accessibility to schools and costs involved in maintaining a central website.  Members are keen to get best value for money and have a syllabus which supports local schools. 
AM reassured members that NELC would be prepared to host and maintain the syllabus on a dedicated area of the website if that was the preferred option.  She advised that more information was needed about the contents and volume of the syllabus, plus how it would be maintained over 5 years before a final decision could be made.

JC provided some clarification on the contents of the syllabus, which is supplemented by guidance, exemplar units etc.  She confirmed that the new syllabus is on track to go ‘live’ from September 2016.  The East Riding proposal suggests approximately 100 pages, plus 150 planning and lesson pages, making it more substantial than originally thought.

AM offered to approach NELC about meeting the cost of ongoing maintenance after the end of the Serco contract.

RS & JC will attend the next ASC meeting on 25th November.  JH will accompany them if possible.

JH will contact East Riding to confirm the outcome of discussions with the council.

AM also clarified the position regarding the end of the Serco contract with NELC on 31st March 2016.  At this point, statutory work will revert to the council and SACRE is a statutory body of the council.

She drew attention to the need for the draft Constitution to go through the council’s processes for adoption.


	RS & JC

JH



	5
	SACRE Governance – Constitution, Officers & support, Code of Conduct, Development Plan, RE Tool for self-evaluation
Members agreed to adopt the NASACRE model Code of conduct with immediate effect, with the following alterations:

Substitutes are not generally required if a member cannot attend a meeting; a meeting is quorate with a minimum of 4 members in attendance, with one representative from each of the 4 groups; clarification on the timing and responsibility for the Annual Report; inclusion of a 2 year rolling Development Plan.  The Chair suggested that links to the NASACRE guidance documents – e.g. on the role of the Chair – are inserted for reference.  Members were asked to contact MB or JH with any further suggestions by 6th November so that Constitution can be approved at the next meeting.

Election of Chair and Vice Chair:  JH to send out formal request for members to nominate chair/vice chair.  Members will vote at the November meeting, with any unable to attend being able to submit an electronic vote.
	All

JH

All

	6
	AOB
· KB informed the meeting of the NATRE national conference to be held 30th January 2016
· JC informed members that she would attend the next regional working group on 16th September to finalise exemplar units.  The next meeting is planned for Wednesday 2nd December when all syllabus content should be finalised.

· JH to draft a Development Plan for consideration at the next meeting

· LS announced his decision to step down from position as Chair but intention to remain as a member of SACRE.
	

	
	Date of next meeting
Wednesday 18th November 2015, 3.45 am at Littlecoates Primary
	


